TOWN OF PAVILION PUBLIC HEARING January 14, 2015 7:00 PM

The Town Board of the Town of Pavilion held a Public Hearing at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday January 14, 2015 at the Town Hall One Woodrow Drive Pavilion, NY 14525, in the Town of Pavilion to consider the proposed adoption of Local Law No. 1, 2015 regarding Town of Pavilion, Best Value Competitive Bidding Law, and to hear comments from any person(s) for or against any item contained in the proposed local laws.

Present were:

Supervisor Theron Howard Absent Councilperson Dean Davis Councilperson Thomas Klapper Councilperson Ron Zarbo Councilperson Linda Thompson

Others: Clerk Lucinda Starr, James Cleveland & Daniel Lang

The Deputy Supervisor Klapper opened the public hearing at 7:00 P.M. and opened the floor to hear any person(s) comments in regards to the proposed Local Law #1 for 2015.

There were no comments, discussion or questions from the floor.

Councilperson Davis offered a motion to close the public hearings at 7:13 P.M., seconded by Councilperson Zarbo. Voting was as follows:

| Supervisor Howard | Absent |
|------------------------|--------|
| Councilperson Zarbo | Aye |
| Councilperson Davis | Aye |
| Councilperson Klapper | Aye |
| Councilperson Thompson | Aye |
| | |

| Respectfully submitted, | |
|---------------------------|--|
| | |
| | |
| Lucinda Starr, Town Clerk | |